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Position Statement
2015-16 Wake County School System Budget

[bookmark: _GoBack]Wake Education Partnership ("WakeEd") helped develop the Wake County Public School System's Vision 2020 Strategic Plan, as did many other community members, educators and business leaders.  We applaud our school system for incorporating strategic initiatives in their proposed operating budget that align with the Vision 2020 Strategic Plan.

We believe a focus on differentiated support for schools, professional development, and innovative school redesign, expanding Pre-K programs for low-income children, and increasing teacher pay – among other initiatives – are worthwhile investments.  WakeEd wants teachers and educators to know that WakeEd advocates for them.  We applaud what we see in our classrooms and on our campuses across Wake County – from Apex to Zebulon.

We recognize and applaud the collaborative working relationship that has developed between Wake County Manager Hartmann and Superintendent Merrill, and their respective teams.  Like Mr. Hartmann and Dr. Merrill, we believe that a quality education system and an educated work force are incredible economic development tools.

WakeEd believes that our community has the public and political will to invest boldly in Wake County Public Schools.  We think the County Manager’s budget proposal is a reasonable first step, especially in view of economic growth and recovery from the recession.  We fully understand that moving from where we are with current funding levels to funding all newly identified initiatives in the school system's proposed budget may not be achieved in one step.

We support a budget that provides per-pupil spending that is greater than pre-recession levels of spending and includes funding to recognize the additional operating expenses associated with new school openings each year.

WakeEd also recommends that the Board of Commissioners direct County Manager Hartmann and Superintendent Merrill to work collaboratively to identify a budgeting methodology that will provide both sustainability and predictability as we move forward in support of the Vision 2020 Strategic Plan.
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